
  

Dear Friends 

On the last day that we can celebrate Easter Day itself – the 8th day – there is something really refreshing 

about Thomas who says to the other disciples who saw Jesus, “Unless I see the holes the nails made in his 

hands and can put my finger into the holes they made ….. I refuse to believe”. Jesus appeared and no 

doubt the most surprised was Thomas, but he addresses him immediately, “put your finger here: look, 

here are my hands …........ Doubt no longer but believe”, to which Thomas replied “My lord and my 

God”. 

At his agony on the cross, the disciples drew back, disappointed at the association with failure especially 

that they had such high hopes at times of miracles. Now, even the words of these same disciples were not 

enough to convince Thomas. Jesus was not petulant but anxious to include Thomas who wanted proof – 

on his terms. 

Maybe there is a lot of Thomas in many of us, we want almost the same degree of assurance, yet what 

Jesus commended as blessed “are those who have not seen and yet believe”. Let us pray; “Lord I believe, 

help my unbelief”. 

 

• Thanks to everybody who sought to deepen their faith in Holy Week and Easter. 

• Especially I thank all the people who are involved in ministry in the parish throughout the year, 

from the youngest child to the most senior person. 

• Welcome back of you have been travelling. 

• Your Parish Pastoral Council will be working hard this year on the building up of our faith (See 

Rediscover Faith) and enhancing our liturgical experience, with special emphasis on aspect of “The 

Gospel of the Family”, Joy for the World. 

• My very grateful thanks to you all for your generous Easter offerings. 

• Trip to Rome – I am joining family members this week in a jaunt to the eternal city, where I have 

never visited before, from Monday to Saturday. 

• Please take a newsletter for the times of mass Liturgies of the Word and Holy Communion. 

• The Salesian Fathers will be celebrating mass on Wednesday, Friday and Saturday. My very 

grateful thanks to them. 

• Gift Aid envelopes available today; see Tony Duhig in the porch please. If you have a question now 

is the time. 

• Maureen Hume, Alzheimer’s Café, will speak at all masses next weekend. 

• On behalf of all people of the parish I would like to thank Joseph and Elain D’Souza for their gift of 

a set of white mass vestments donated to the parish. 

 

Happy Easter again and peace to you all. Alleluia   

 

      Fr John 
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Mass Book - Useful Page Numbers 

Preparation: Inside front cover 
Introductory Rites: p 7-9, 
The Creeds: p 11-13, 
Proper of the day ς p 255 
Offertory Prayers: p 15 
Preface p 57 
Eucharistic Prayer II: p 24 

Eucharistic Prayer III: p 28 

Communion Rite: p 43 

    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
   
Offertory Prayers – page 14, 
Eucharistic Prayer II – 24-27 
Eucharistic Prayer III – 28-31,  
Communion Rite –pages 43-45, 
Concluding Rite – pages 46-47 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mass Times and Intentions  
   

  Second Sunday of Easter 

Sat 7th Apr 12 Noon Confessions 

 6.00pm John Higton RIP (Anne and Miles Simpson) 

Sun 8th Apr 8.30am Danny O’Keeffe RIP (Anniv) 

  (O’Keeffe Family) 

  All Parishioners 

 10.30am May and Charles Symon RIP 

 5.30pm Michael and Sally Keane RIP 

  (Bernadette Proud) 

Mon 9th Apr 8.00am Thanksgiving (Stefano) 

Tue 10th Apr 7.30pm Liturgy of the Word & Holy Communion 

Wed 11th Apr 9.30am Rev Canon John Symon RIP 

Thu 12th Apr 9.30am Liturgy of the Word & Holy Communion 

Fri 13th Apr 9.30am Joan Roche Borrowes RIP 

 

  Third Sunday of Easter 

Sat 14th Apr 12 Noon Confessions 

 6.00pm Kenny Pestana RIP  

  (Pestana/Cockle Families) 

Sun 15th Apr 8.30am Ezie Joseph’s Intentions 

 10.30am Bernie Giles RIP (Drewett Family) 

  All Parishioners 

 5.30pm Bridie Fraser RIP (Sarah Johnson) 

  

 

  

 

   

 

 

 
   

 

Easter Weekend Collections 

Easter Gifts 

to Father John   £4508.55 

 

Good Friday collection 

For Holy Places  £539.18 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

   

Offertory Prayers – page 14, 
Eucharistic Prayer II – 24-27 
Eucharistic Prayer III – 28-31,  
Communion Rite –pages 43-45, 
Concluding Rite – pages 46-47 

   

Retiring Collections – April 2018 

7th/8th     - Third World & Charities 

14th/15th - Zimba Orphan Fund 

21st/22nd - Education of future Priests 

28th/29th - A & B Diocese Lourdes 

 Pilgrimage 

    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
   
Offertory Prayers – page 14, 
Eucharistic Prayer II – 24-27 
Eucharistic Prayer III – 28-31,  
Communion Rite –pages 43-45, 
Concluding Rite – pages 46-47 

   

Day for Youth Leaders & Catechists - Inspire 2018 - On Saturday 12th May, there will be a day for youth leaders, 

Confirmation catechists and young adult ministers as well as anybody who is interested.  It’s all happening at St 

Joseph’s Church, Redhill from 10am to 3:30pm.  Tickets are £10 with parish group discounts available.  To book or 

for more information, email YMBooking@dabnet.org.  

Tickets must be booked in advance. Any interested persons who are willing to go, please contact the Parish office by 

28th April and we will be happy to pay your registration fee. 

. 

  

Please pray for all those who have died recently 

Pier Luigi Bagnoli and Patricia Enright 

May they rest in peace. 

 
Please pray for all those who are sick at this time 

Godfrey Azzopardi, Tammy Anderson, Lally Clarke, John Clenshaw, Justine Duhig, Hermanthe Fernando, Ronni Hugg, 
Elizabeth Mary Jones, Gill Kirwin, Paul Pullen, Anrora & Emilio Ramos, Mary Renwick, Colin and Gill Shaw, Pat 

Sibley, Margaret Sant, Godelieve Vandersloten, Belle Viscayno, Mark Wardell, Jack Watkins, Timmy Young and all 
those named on the notice board in Our Lady’s Shrine 

May they find consolation in their suffering? 

Mass Themes – Next 4 Weeks 

3rd of Easter – Do not be Afraid 

4th of Easter – The Good Shepherd 

5th of Easter – Pruning is Needed 

6th of Easter – No Greater Love 

Favourite Hymns 

Thank you to all of you who have already shared their favourite Hymns with us. The list will be passed on to our 

wonderful volunteers in charge of our music at mass times. In case you haven’t had a chance yet to write down your 

hymn choice it is not too late! We still want to hear from you and will collate any further choices left in the box in the 

foyer. Thank you very much and happy singing! From the Parish Pastoral Team 

Youth Club We have had a very encouraging response to our appeal for new leaders for the youth club. Thank you to 

the 3 adults and the one young leader who have come forward so far to carry on the Youth Club in the future. All 

that’s needed now is for YOU to come forward and join a pool of volunteers to work on a rota basis. You will need to 

be 18 years old or over, but other than that just be happy to work with the young people of the Parish. Please don’t 

forget to think about the fun you will miss out on by not putting your name forward! Give us a call on 01276 26415 

and we will answer any questions you may have. Daniela and Jenny 

 

 

Third World 

& Charities 

Zimba 

Orphan Fund 

Fund  

 

Saturday Mornings – Rediscover Faith 

We were encouraged by the number of parishioners who indicated in our questionnaire last year, that they would likely 

attend a Saturday “Teaching”. We are happy to announce that the first of these Saturdays will be held on the 12th May 

and will run fortnightly thereafter – 26th May, 9th June, 23rd June, 7th July and 21st July. We will be exploring prayer, 

Quiet Time and Bible Study. These mornings will be informal and relaxed and start at 9.30 with tea and croissants and 

will end around 11 – 11.30ish. We will be asking nearer the time for an indication of attendance so we can prepare 

accordingly. Further details will be made available nearer the time. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Change of Date – Alton Day of 

Renewal at Alton School now 11am-

4pm on Sat 21/4/18. No need to 

register. Further details please visit 

their website: 

www.altonrenewal.com  

 


